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PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP – MINUTES
Tuesday 13th December 2016
Present: Rosemary Rives-Roberts (Chair), Lynn Lane, Sue Taylor, Maggie Samuel, Bill Graham, Jack Earnshaw, Anne Balcomb (Vice-Chair), Lucy Harris, Sarah Rowley, Karen Acott. 
Open forum 5.45pm – 6.00pm without members of Wallingbrook Health Group present.

Apologies: None
Rosemary welcomed Bill Graham, Lapford’s new representative to the group.
	1.0
	Minutes of the last meeting
	

	1.2
	Anne, Jack and Maggie have sent in a list of activities in the local areas to Lucy.  Maggie to locate a copy of Chawleigh Newsletter for activities in that area.
Rosemary has spoken to Jan Flavin from Chawleigh and will get contacts for Chawleigh magazine..
	

	1.3
	Dispensary answerphone speech too fast.  Lucy reported new voice recordings are slower.
	

	1.4
	An up to date copy of Terms of Reference to be sent to all PPG members by RRR. Terms of Reference to be reviewed next year with a view to shortening them.
WHG to amend first then to go to Rosemary for review.
	WHG

	1.5
	Upstream have applied for funding to run CST sessions at WHG.
	WHG

	1.6
	PPG notice board complete. Please can Anne and Susan’s photos be displayed at Winkleigh Surgery.
	LH

	3.1
	No minutes from the PPG AGM.  Currently with Tim Burke, WHG will chase. 
	WHG

	6.1
	· WHG to liaise with the schools regarding a link for our newsletter. 
           Chased the school twice, will chase again.

· Article regarding the defibrillator training being held in November, list of already trained people and the defibrillator locations. ST to email details of the training to the PCCs.  WHG have no record of the email
	PCCs

	2.0
	Matters Arising
	

	2.2
	Anne sent a complaints letter to all PPG members and Lucy separately therefore Lucy’s response only went to Anne.  Patient enquired why there was a long wait for routine appointments. Lucy explained the clinics are currently under review.  In 2015/16 WHG had increased the same day appointments in accordance with the patient feedback. This has impacted on the service as routine appointment availability decreased, and resulted in patients waiting longer for a routine appointment.  WHG are trialling a new system on a Wednesday and Thursday with decreased same day availability and increased routine availability. Patient demand has increased and WHG has increased their appointments by 5.3% over 15/16 in comparison to 14/15. Appointment availability for the usual GP can be affected by annual leave, sickness etc.
Karen explained it would be very difficult to get the right balance of same day and routine appointments to suit all. We have patients that attend the surgery frequently due to social isolation.  The PCC role is used to link those patients with their GP, the Patient Care Coordinators liaise closely with the usual GP to ensure patients receive the appointment and care that they need. Lucy informed Anne that she would be happy to talk to the complainant if they wish.
	

	2.4
	Lynn brought up that Okehampton Community Hospital have better availability with the beds and are back up to 14 from 3.
	

	3.0
	Forum Feedback
	

	3.1
	Complaint Letter Received - Maggie has received a second feedback letter which states exactly the same numbered points with the same wording. The points raised appear to have built into a larger issue. General discussion took place to address the concerns raised.  WHG reassured the Group that they listen to all feedback and the letter will be shared with all staff, the Group were disappointed that it was sent anonymously and would have liked the opportunity to discuss the points raised with the complainant.
Points raised 

1. Dispensary front counter needs addressing - it is not welcoming.

2. Reception - all patients who walk through the door in Reception should be greeted. 

3. Reception Counter - staff working on Reception should be working at the lower counter to ensure they are visible.

4. Dispensary Changes – recent changes have been due to an increase in patients requesting 48hr prescription turnaround. The same day clinic causing additional pressure on the team. There have been staff changes.  We were no longer able to deliver the 48hr prescription turnaround and needed to take immediate action.  We encourage patients to use the monthly ordering system.  WHG explained that some patients came to collect individual items separately and more frequently, this can be for a variety of reasons for example due to social isolation. 

5. Dispensary Layout - discussion took place surrounding Dispensary space and whether the counter could be moved to create additional space and seating.

PPG shared their experiences of the surgery.

Lucy explained that we always value the feedback we receive, negative and positive.  The feedback helps the Practice to address any issues and adjust services accordingly where they can. Lucy explained to the group we had also received 10 patients feedback from October to November commenting on their positive experiences of the Practice service. 

Cheques - Why can we no longer receive cheques when we have the post office and another bank in Chulmleigh? Lucy to enquire with finance.

SystmOnline clunky – Bill reported the system was clunky, Jack agreed. Lucy explained this is due to the clinical system provider we use; unfortunately WHG cannot change the layout. We have fed back to SystmOne.   Bill thinks the messaging system is great when sending a message to the GPs. 

Newsletter - Should we ask patients if they would like the newsletter? Our new website will send a message to patients when a new newsletter is uploaded. Discussion took place around patients receiving a copy who are not online. Sue asked if the newsletters were needed. Why not have the PPG minutes (one single side of A4) take out bits that are not necessary?
Consider updates via the parish magazines.  Deadlines to be provided.
Phone system – Jack enquired why the PPG had not been consulted on the purchase of a new system following the issues experienced 5 years ago. Karen apologised.  Lucy explained the new system was in place, following the issues 5 years ago and the feedback received at the time, we had kept the same telephone number, the options are the same, the messages were recorded by a local person and we had ensured the messages were not too fast.
	

	4.0
	WHG Update
	

	4.1
	PPG/WHG Communication. Lucy will arrange an away afternoon for the PPG and WHG to have dedicated time to focus on expectations of both parties.  NAPP booklet to be reviewed.  Lucy to invite Blackdown Surgery Group representative.
	

	4.2
	WHG Changes in 2017
· Dr Burke and Dr Gosrani will hold separate patient lists. 
· Dr Guildford will be reducing his sessions from 8 – 6 in January. 
· Dr Starks will be on a sabbatical from January – March. 
· Dr Wilson-Smith will be leaving the Partnership in March followed by Dr Guildford in June. The Partners have an away day to discuss the future of WHG.
Letters will be sent to patients this week.
	

	
	MJOG (New messaging system)
New appointment reminder system started at the beginning of December.

Patients will be sent texts to remind them of their appointments and have the ability to cancel their appointment via the text.

Patients who attend the surgery for an appointment will receive a text asking if they would recommend the service to family & friends.  The Group has already received feedback in the first week – 6 extremely likely, 2 very likely and 1 very unlikely.

Phase 2 of the program will start in January where the email and voicemail service will be switched on for those patients who do not have  mobile phone service. 
	

	5.0
	Winkleigh - None
	

	7.0
	Any other business – Minutes to go to Rosemary before going to the whole group.
	

	8.0
	Part 2 Minutes - None
	

	9.0
	Dates of next meetings: Wednesday 18th January 2017 5pm
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